
COMMUNITY-BASED LEARNING (CBL) ORGANIZATION PARTNERS 
 

Agency 
Name  

Contact 
Person  

Contact 
Phone 

Number
  

Contact Email Address  Areas of Need/ Interest 

Agape House Christen 
Gibson 

(262) 
275-
6466 

christen@agapehouseheal
s.org 

Volunteers 

Athena 
Health 

Ann Gibbons (262) 
470-
5030 

agibbons@athenahealth.co
m 

 

Association 
for 
Prevention of 
Family 
Violence 
 
“New 
Beginnings” 

Suzi 
Schoenhoft 

(262) 
723-
4653 

sschoenhoft@apfvwalwort
h.com 

Previously, we have been part of the tours, have given 
presentations and attended meetings. We would like to continue 
doing so. We are seeking younger Board members, survivors of 
DV and/or SA, and/or we'd like to add some diversity by adding a 
member from the BIPOC community. Any outreach you could 
help us with would be great. We meet once monthly for an hour 
and have done via zoom for the past 2 years. 

Beloit School 
District 

Angela Snow (608) 
361-
3028 

asnow@sdb.k12.wi.us Our main interest/need is connecting students with post-secondary 
resources. 

Bethel House Kristy 
Weinberg,  
Becca Cohen 

(262) 
473-
2715 

kristy.bethelhouse@gmail.
com 
becca.bethelhouse@gmail.
com 

We accept volunteers for cleaning, painting, yard work, 
independent projects, and drives (such as a diaper drive, making 
blankets, charity benefit event, etc) 

mailto:kristy.bethelhouse@gmail.com
mailto:kristy.bethelhouse@gmail.com


Boys & Girls 
Club of 
Walworth 
County 

Jake Brown 
Heather 
Rockwell 

(608) 
628-
2653 
(262) 
233-
6568 

jbrown@bgcdc.org 
hrockwell@bgcdc.org We do programming with middle and high school youth focused 

on high school graduation, serving those who need us most, and 
free community food efforts 

Community 
Action 
 
Twin Oaks 
Shelter for 
the 
Homeless  

James Stahl  (262) 
882-
3662 

jstahl@community-
action.org 

Continued support for Twin Oaks Shelter, and the residents of the 
shelter. Twin Oaks has possibilities for internships, volunteering, 
and part-time employment. We are currently looking for a part-
time overnight staff, which would be a good fit for a college 
student. The overnight shifts are “sleep-shifts,” staff can sleep at 
night, but must be available for emergency situations. Staff are 
welcome to do homework, or other activities, during down times. 
Partnering with Community Action/Twin Oaks Shelter would help 
students understand what rural homelessness and poverty looks 
like, as well as the difficulties with becoming self-sufficient. 

Community 
Action 
Coalition for 
South 
Central 

Amber Duddy (608) 
206-
4333 

aduddy@cacscw.org Primary interest areas are development, human services, graphic 
design, social media, communications, and vaccine outreach. 

Conexiones 
Latinas 

Ginna Isunza (608) 
752-
5445 
Ext 215 

info@conexioneslatinas.or
g 

Areas of interest would be people to translate articles into Spanish, 
help with the distribution of newsletters, and perhaps help with 
growing our social media presence. 

Connecting 
the Voices 
and Unity 
Project 

Benjamin 
Gomez 

 mezbenja@gmail.com   

mailto:jbrown@bgcdc.org


County-City 
Credit Union 

Beth Krahn  (920) 
674-
5542 

beth@countycitycredituni
on.com 

We would potentially be interested in a marketing and branding 
partnership. 

Dwight 
Foster Public 
Library 

Erin Robinson (920) 
563-
7790 

erobinson@fortbilrary.org  

Fairhaven 
Senior 
Services 

Brian 
Robinson 

(262) 
473-
2140 

robinsonb@fairhaven.org Individual volunteers, community partners, UW-W Partners for 
class visits….short term and long-range projects. 

Fort 
Atkinson 
School 
District 

Angie 
Salamone 

920-563-
7804 

salamonea@fortschools.or
g 

 

Fort Health 
Care 

Traci Wilson (920) 
568-
5244 
(262) 
949-
2302 

Traci.Wilson@forthc.com  

Health Net of 
Rock County 

Ian Hedges (608) 
314-
1921 

ceo@healthnet-rock.org 
outreach@healthnet-
rock.org  

HealthNet will be relocating to 113 S. Franklin Street in the 
upcoming fall. This expansion will include the introduction of a 
behavioral health clinic. Any connections and help from Social 
Work/Psychology departments would be tremendously 
appreciated. We are also looking for volunteers in our medication 
room (pharmacy techs) and dental clinic (Dental assistants, 
hygienists, etc.). Any administrative volunteers (receptionists, 
assistants, etc.)  



We would also love to collaborate on projects revolving around 
assisting the Rock County community. For example, if there are 
employees that live in Rock County, but work in Whitewater, we 
would love to help out the low-income subset of that population.  

Ice Age Trail 
Alliance  

Melissa 
Pierick 

(608) 
798-
4453 

melissa@iceagetrail.org  The Alliance is looking to build relationships in the Whitewater 
area and create broader awareness for the Trail 

Irvin L 
Young 
Memorial 
Library 

Stacy 
Lunsford 

(262) 
473-
0530 

slunsford@whitewater-
wi.gov 

 

Rock County 
Health 
Department 

Michelle 
Bailey 

(608) 
757-
5440 

michelle.bailey@co.rock.
wi.us 

We have a community-wide coalition called Health Equity 
Alliance of Rock County with many community partners that 
currently is working on Mental Health and Access to Care.  We are 
also members of many community coalitions/teams that work on a 
variety of topics including opioid harm reduction, youth 
prevention, a coalition of reps from all school districts, we have 
many environmental health projects going related to ticks, 
mosquitoes, lead, nitrates in groundwater 

Janesville 
School 
District 

Sonja 
Robinson 
Meghan 
Everhart 

(608) 
743-
5070 
(608) 
743-
6563 

srobinson@janesville.k12.
wi.us 
meverhart@janesville.k12
.wi.us 

I have spoken to Social work classes in the past about 
homelessness, grant writing, research and my career path. 
I know our student Services department has taken on UWW 
students as interns in the Social work or counselor departments.   I 
have had campus groups reach out to me to do fundraisers for our 
homeless students.  

Jefferson 
County 
Veterans 
Services 

Yvonne 
Duesterhoeft 

(920) 
674-
7240 

yvonned@jeffersoncounty
wi.gov 

I’m not certain as to the scope of projects you may be interested 
in—so I’ve attached a vision document for the Jefferson County 
Veterans Foundation which will give you a bird’s eye view of some 
of the issues we are thinking about… 

mailto:srobinson@janesville.k12.wi.us
mailto:srobinson@janesville.k12.wi.us


 
This 501c3 is a separate entity from the County Veterans Service 
Office—and was created so that we could fundraise and partner 
with others to solve issues that prevent Veterans from gaining 
traction to achieve self-sufficiency. The CVSO (me, at the 
moment) serves as the 501c3’s director in addition to being a 
County employee whose role is to assist Veterans and their families 
navigate the State and Federal VA benefits programs. 
 
Right now—I’m particularly interested in alternative housing 
solutions and am working toward building our first tiny house 
while we investigate what it would take to establish the first tiny 
home community in the County. This is a big issue to tackle 
because of the complicated nature of zoning rules and the politics 
of alternative housing.  Any chance someone would like to do a 
research project or documentary on communities that have 
successfully navigated this territory? 
 
I have less ambitious project ideas for collaborative projects as 
well—and am open to suggestions. 
 

 

Jefferson 
County 
Community 
Advisory 
Committee 
on Social 
Services  

Benjamin 
Gomez 

 
mezbenja@gmail.com  

 



Jefferson 
County 
Human 
Services 

Brent 
Ruehlow 

(920) 
674-
8148 

brentr@jeffersoncountywi
.gov 

 

Lake Ripley 
Management 
District 

Lianna 
Spencer 

(608) 
423-
4537 

ripley@oaklandtown.com 
 

Land O’ 
Lakes Arts 

Jennifer 
Anderson 

(715) 
547-
3950 

lolaartswi.com@gmail.co
m 

We will be seeking art, dance, music, and theatre summer teaching 
interns for June - August 2022 
 
LOLA Arts in Land O' Lakes has posted summer teaching 
internships in art, dance, and theater.  More information including 
downloadable pdfs of position descriptions can be found 
at:  https://lolaartswi.com/about/internships 

Milton 
Public 
Library 

Ashlee 
Kunkel 

(608) 
868-
7462 

kunkel.ashlee@als.lib.wi.
us 

As for needs/interest, we are open to almost anything! I'd be happy 
to be the contact person for either the library, City of Milton, or 
even the Milton Youth Coalition, whose goal is to increase 
awareness of mental health issues and substance abuse among 
Milton's youth. 

Open Arms 
Free Clinic  

Sara Nichols Office: 
(262) 
379-
1401 
Cell: 
(262) 
607-
0974 

exec_director@openarmsf
reeclinic.org 

 

https://lolaartswi.com/about/internships


Parents 
Cooperative 
Preschool 

Jeanne 
Delacruz-
Raub 

(920) 
563-
7252 

parentscoop@att.net Needs: support in the classroom for children with special needs 
(sensory, social and emotional); supporting parents with guidance 
and resources to help their child with sensory, emotional-social 
needs at home; generate and help organize creative outreach and 
fundraising experiences;    Interests: experiences with other 
languages other than English in the classroom (read aloud, art, 
story telling), hands-on experience within any aspect of science, 
art, and music) 

Planned 
Parenthood 
of Wisconsin 

Monica Los 
 

(262) 
728-
1849 

monica.los@ppwi.org  

Rock River 
Community 
Clinic 

Olivia Nichols 262-472-
6839 

director@rockrivercommu
nityclinic.org Community Education-- development of materials 

(English/Spanish), promoting health visits in underserved, under 
resourced areas, helping register new patients to get annual exam 
(complete cancer screenings) 
Community Outreach -- help organize and assist with outreach 
clinic days (e.g., at schools, community events) to do health 
screenings or sport physicals or flu/covid shots 
Always need more Spanish/English Interpreters; could assist with 
written or oral support 
Data systems/assessment work -- identify ways we can improve 
our effectiveness and better document our efforts (help collect 
information in preparation for annual reports, etc.) 
Help organize, volunteer at our Tour Da Goose Ride (fundraiser) 
in June: https://tourdagoose.com/  
We're hoping this would interest a range of students interested in 
health care and health opportunities, non-profit work, social 
justice/health equity, business/administration, marketing, diversity 
& inclusion, etc.  

https://tourdagoose.com/


Seeds of 
Hope 

Jamie Stilling (262) 
749-
9404 

jamiejoanbraun@gmail.co
m 

I think we are always looking for people to volunteer and possibly 
have employment at Seeds of Hope. 

Seniors in 
the Park 

Deb Weberpal (262) 
473-
0535 

DWeberpal@whitewater-
wi.gov 

Issues needing assistance: senior isolation, Dementia Friendly 
Community initiative, and Respite, Counseling/listening sessions 
for elders, dealing with loss, health promotion, recognition of 
ageism. 

Studio 84  Deborah 
Blackwell 

(262) 
473-
9845 

info@studio84inc.org INTERNSHIPS FOR: 

•  FUNDRAISER/DONOR DEVELOPMENT involves 
increasing funds through fundraisers and developing new 
& current donors, grants, civic org, etc. 

 STORE MANAGER involves having the store open for Saturdays 
or possibly one evening a week. Managing inventory, upkeep of 
store setting/displays/cleaning, marketing, developing other retail 
venues for sales of products, developing a system to keep track of 
these retail venues, assisting with booths during the year. All 
things related to increasing sales for the artists. 

The Fort 
Atkinson 
Club 

Sherri Burger (920) 
568-
1720 

Sherrilynnburger@gamil.c
om 
info@fortatkinsonclub.org 

Social Media (no remote work; must be in our office) 
Website/media maintenance/creation 
Volunteer Coordination 
Event coordination 
Youth programming 

Tomorrow’s 
Hope 

Todd 
Wiedenhoeft  

(920) 
988-
5101 

todd@tomorrowshope.org 
info@tomorrowshope.org 

 

United Way Megan 
Hartwick 

(920) 
563-
8880 

unitedway@idcnet.com Internships 
Board recruitment/retention 
Marketing for fundraising 

mailto:Sherrilynnburger@gamil.com
mailto:Sherrilynnburger@gamil.com


ALICE report projects 

Walworth 
County 
Alliance for 
Children  

Tina Winger (262) 
741-
1441 

twinger@chw.org 
 

Walworth 
County 
Health  

Erica 
Bergstorm 
Amy 
Soderholm 

 
ebergstrom@co.walworth.
wi.us;  
walcoph@co.walworth.wi.
us; 
walcohhs@co.walworth.w
i.us  

Research best practice models for the use of a mobile health unit in 
rural communities 

Research home visiting models that reduce/prevent child 
abuse/neglect for ages under 5, and ages 8-11.  

Assistance in designing models/metrics to communicate the 
community-level impact of HHS services (quantify prevention 
impact at the county level) 

Walworth 
Literacy 
Council  

Lilly Barrett (262) 
475-
9180 

wclcinfo@gmail.com We specifically would like to raise awareness of our programs 
which are described on our website. 

Watertown 
Department 
of Public 
Health 

Carol Quest (920) 
262-
8090 

cquest@ci.watertown.wi.u
s 

 

Whitewater 
Unified 
School 
District  

Nathan 
O’Shaughness
y 
Molly Fuller 

(262) 
472-
8104 
(262) 
472-
8567 

noshaughnessy@wwusd.o
rg 
mfuller@wwusd.org 

Mentorships, Partnerships with UWW departments (e.g. science, 
education, ELL) 

mailto:walcoph@co.walworth.wi.us
mailto:walcoph@co.walworth.wi.us
mailto:walcohhs@co.walworth.wi.us
mailto:walcohhs@co.walworth.wi.us
mailto:noshaughnessy@wwusd.org
mailto:noshaughnessy@wwusd.org


Working for 
Whitewater’s 
Wellness 

Traci Wilson (262) 
949-
2302 

whitewaterwellness@gma
il.com; 
traci.wilson@forthc.com 

 

Eagle Nature 
Trail  

Laurie 
Lawlor, 
Jean 
Weedman 

(847) 
702-
4132 

laulawlor@aol.com, 
weedmantandj@aol.com 

We are interested in being listed as an opportunity for students 
from your community service program to engage in hands-on 
native plant restoration.  The Eagle Nature Trail in Eagle, WI 
provides seasonal opportunities for students from your program to 
assist with site restoration and maintenance--clearing brush, 
invasive species removal, and planting.  The trail is an 8-acre 
outdoor classroom between Eagle Elementary and the public 
library that includes a native prairie ephemeral pond, and 
woodland area.  Students from grades K-5 make use of the space 
to study nature in the science, art, and social studies 
curriculum.  We have had a number of college students help over 
the years in fall, spring, and summer.  We'd appreciate hearing 
from you if this may be of interest to help students in your 
program fulfill community service. 

Tree House 
Child and 
Family 
Center 

Nichole 
“Koko” 
Cooper 

(262)755
-8733 

koko@treehouseforkids.ne
t 

 

 

mailto:laulawlor@aol.com

